COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD
GENERAL MEETING

December 13, 2007
The December General Meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was held at Saint Andrews Presbyterian Church in Goleta.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by President Karin Cooper.
Announcements:  President Karin Cooper made several announcements.

Santa Barbara Art Museum – a display of Chinese Textiles made between 1644 and 1911 is being shown until February 2008.

The Board Meeting will be December 20, 2007 at 7:00 pm at Maravilla.

Kristin Otte has been honored by Quilting Arts for her Postcard Album.

The Opportunity Quilt will be given away at the end of the meeting tonight.

Cottage Hospital needs men’s clothing – new underwear, sweats, etc. preferably in size large.  Karin offered to take over any donations.

Harvest of Colors – Dolly Sierra, mother of Linda Boynton de Sepulveda, has donated $10,000 to the 2008 quilt show.  A grant of $1500 has also been received from the Chumash.

A letter was received from the NY Fire Dept, thanking the guild in general for their support after 9/11.  Linda Cassirer was specifically mentioned in the letter for her contributions.

Membership:  Marilyn Martin announced that there were eight guests attending the meeting.
Show and Tell:  Rochelle Schneider – pink/purple quilt, Kathy Rose – Easlake Queen – a commissioned quilt in blue and green, Judy Rys – painted fabric, Diane Davis – Christmas quilt purchased at the Alpha Store, Barbara Kuhn – blue/green quilt she used to practice her free-motion quilting, Ann Blackwell – purple/gold community quilt, Naomi Hicks – black/pink community quilt, Linda Boynton De Sepulveda – red/green and grey/purple picnic quilts, Patti Hunter – pink/black graduation quilt, Cynthia Manzer – blue/orange/yellow ‘Star Fish’ quilt for child, Joann Conklin – blues for new Great-grandson, Betty Shumaker – red/green/white Christmas Wall Hanging, Patty LaTourell – braided Pink Moment and Goose at Moonlight, Carol Swinden – a few pictorial quilts, Pat Shewczyk – lap robe, Michelle Garbarino – Chucks Ties Reborn, Paula Whited – community quilt, Janet Berlin – Leaves community quilt,  and Kathryn Draine – purple community quilt.
Programs:  Susan Carty reminded everyone that the speaker for January is Carol Doak.  Her lecture will be ‘Paper Piecing: When, Why, & What If’.  The workshop is paper piecing a Mariner’s Compass and there are still opening for the workshop.  In February, the speaker will be Deanna Hartman who works with beading.  Susan asked if there would be anyone available to house Ms. Hartman on 2/14 and 2/15 as she prefers not to stay in a hotel.
Board:  Betty Kelly requested that all board members update their job descriptions as needed and send them to herself, Karin Cooper, or Darilyn Kisch.  Betty also announced that Darilyn Kisch will be soliciting for new board members after the first of the year for the next fiscal year 2008-2009.
Challenge Quilt:  Gail Tinsley announced the rules for the next challenge.  Complete rules will be in the next newsletter.  Title – Four Seasons.  Gail reminded everyone that there will only be five months to complete this challenge due to the change of the fiscal year.
Block of the Month:  Diana Hamilton won the butterfly blocks for December.  The January block is a ‘Scrappy Strips’.

Library:  The librarian reminded everyone to return their borrowed books.  She also announced that the library has received 25 new books
Door Prizes:  Celeste White announced that the door prizes for December would be slightly different than usual.  There are only three door prizes but, those door prized were valued at more than $100.
2008 Quilt Show:  Liz Turner asked that members of the Harvest of Colors 2008 board see her at the break for their badges for the show.  Harvest of Colors 2008 Board members are being asked to wear a special badge identifying them to the rest of the guild.
Program:  The speaker for the evening was Linda Griffith.  She is an organizational specialist and spoke on ‘How to Organize Your Sewing Room’.  
Door Prizes:  Prizes were won by: Connie Stone, Paula Whited, and Liz Turner.  Prizes were donated by: Grant House, Craft Essentials, Treasure Hunt, Baron’s, Creation Station and Quilt Ventura.  

Opportunity Quilt:  The winner of the 2007 Opportunity Quilt was Lucia Akau.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathryn Draine, Recording Secretary

